January, 2016 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, January 4, 2016 with 16 members present.

Scott Lovell did devotions and Pastor Larry prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

Doug presented the treasurer’s report. The total income for the month was $82,582.21, total expenses was $45,173.06 with an ending balance of $189,237.82. The general fund has a balance of $84,577.25. Doug stated that he has paid the last installment for the bus. The funds that we were going to donate to the Sioux City Evangelical Free Church have been matched so he has also paid $2500 to them for their church improvements. The roof fund has been set up with a good start to that project. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report. 

The lights are installed in the library and in the fellowship hall. They will be replacing the tiles soon. A plug in for the bus was also installed. The coffee machine is in working order. 

Bruce shared that Pastor Larry has been teaching on the Old Testament for one adult Sunday School class and Mark Johnson and Kyle Oswald will be teaching in the library class. Scott Lovell will be teaching in the east room when Pastor finishes his Old Testament class. We will have a missionary from Japan speaking during the Sunday School hour on January 30th. 

The letters about Pastor Larry resignation/retirement were received today. Many shared with Pastor that it has been great having him here and all agreed that he will be dearly missed. The deacons shared that they will have a search committee together soon and hope to have an intern Pastor set up for June and their goal is to have a permanent Pastor in place by next fall. 

The Deacons are also working on having the Awana Leaders/Workers fill out a survey as to their thoughts on the Awana program. The new small groups will be studying “Crisis 101” which requires a short dvd clip and discussion. 

Pastor Larry shared that there will be some things that will need to be addressed in the parsonage before they have a new Pastor live there. All agreed that they will need to get on that soon. Pastor shared that he has been doing some visiting and also shared some time with Janet Angel’s mother before her passing. 

Pastor Pete shared that the junior high have been studying,  “Applying the Bible to our Lives”. Pastor Pete plans to go to Hidden Acres for a time to “reflect” and get his thoughts and plans together for the upcoming year. He encourages all to continue to pray for the students whom you have a prayer card for. The Men’s Breakfast will be held at the Family Table on January 16th with each person paying for their own breakfast. The Men’s Retreat is January 22-24th at Hidden Acres and Pastor Pete encouraged the men to attend! 

A computer was purchased for Marlys and also a computer backup. 

There are 14 people going to Haiti at the end of January. They will have a fundraising meal on Sunday, January 10th to help with funds for the trip.

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting.








